
     

INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 

HOLIDAY HOURS 
TOWNSHIP OFFICE 
Open: December 28th and 31st, 2018 – 9:00 am until 12:00 noon 
Closed: December 24th, 25th, 26th, and 27th, 2018 and January 1st, 2019 

 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
Closed: December 24th, 2018 until January 1st, 2019, inclusively (except for snow removal). 
 
LIBRARY 
Open: December 27th and 29th 2018 – Regular Hours 
Closed: December 25th, 2018 and January 1st, 2019 
 
WASTE DISPOSAL SITE 
Open:  Saturday, December 22nd and 29th, 2018:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 
 Thursday, December 27th, 2018 and January 3rd, 2019: 12:30 pm – 4:30 pm 
Closed: Tuesday, December 25th, 2018 and Tuesday, January 1st, 2019 

*REMINDER: gift wrap and tissue paper are not recyclable. Please place these items in with            
your household waste. 
 

DOG TAGS 

The 2019 dog tags are now available at the Township Office.  The price per tag will remain the 
same as last year: $12.50 for all spayed/neutered dogs, $20 for all non-spayed/non-neutered 
dogs, until the March 31st deadline.  After March 31st, the purchase price for tags will double. 
 

NEW! BURNING PERMITS NOW ONLINE! 

Effective January 1st, 2019, burning permits will be issued through an online process.  Check it 
out and register at: foy.burnpermits.com.  For residents/property owners who do not have 
online capabilities, please visit the Township Office to register online and receive your permit.  
Please note, the website will not be accepting registrations before January 1, 2019.  
Information brochures will be mailed to all properties in the Township in the coming weeks.  
Further information can also be obtained by contacting the Township Office, or visiting our 
website at www.mallorytown.ca. 
 

TRILLIUM GRANT RECREATION PARK UPGRADES PROJECT 
The new ice rink, washroom and canteen building project at the Recreation Park is almost 
complete. Stay tuned to the Township website, www.mallorytown.ca, or our Facebook page 
for the grand opening date and time. Many thanks to all of the contractors and the Trillium 
Foundation which made upgrades for the Recreation Park possible. 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED 
The Township is looking for volunteers to join a number of Township Committees. Anyone that is interested 
in joining or would like more information please contact the Township office by phone 613-923-2251 or by 
email at admin@frontofyonge.com. Township Boards and Committees are a great way to make a substantial 
contribution to your community. 
 

72-HOUR EMERGENCY KITS  
It is always a good idea to have an emergency kit prepared at your home, at all times. Your kit should 
include, but not be limited to, the following items: bottles of water, canned food, manual can opener, 
flashlight and batteries, extra batteries, first aid kit, special needs items (eg. medications, list of allergies, 
etc.), canes, walker, hearing aids, breathing apparatus, identification, cash, emergency contact list.  
 

SOURCE WATER PROTECTION INFORMATION FOR RESIDENTS 
Ways to Protect Water Sources in Winter 
1. Only use the minimum amount of road salt and do not use salt within 100 metres of a well head. 
2. Do not use salt if it is colder that -18oC. It will not work, sand and salt mix is better. 
3. Do not shovel snow into sewers, waterways and at the end of culverts. 
4. Shovel often during snow falls to reduce salt use. 
5. Cover your salt storage to keep it from washing away and leaching into the water system. 

  

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR AND BAKE SALE – SATURDAY, DECEMBER 8th    
The annual Christmas bazaar and bake sale will be held on Saturday, December 8th from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm at 
the Community Centre and Mallory Coach House.  Homemade lunch will be available at the Community Centre 
from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm.   
 

NEW YEAR’S LEVEE – JANUARY 1, 2019 @ 1:00 pm 
Your Front of Yonge Council invites you to a New Year’s Levee to be held on Tuesday, January 1, 2019 at the 
Mallory Coach House.  Drop in between 1 -3 pm for some punch and light refreshments!  Come meet your 
Mayor and Councillors. 

 

MALLORYTOWN TALKS @ MALLORYTOWN COMMUNITY CENTRE (76 County Rd 5 S): 
Winter Vaults (“Dead Houses”) 
Sunday, January 27th at 2:00 pm 
Winter Vaults, commonly known as “dead houses”, are used to store the bodies of those who die over the 
winter months when the ground is too frozen for simple burial. Nearly all the vaults to be discussed by Stephen 
Heaton are within a 40 mile radius of Mallorytown so you will all be able to go “dead house” hunting after the 
talk! 
 

History of Slavery Along the St. Lawrence River – Jennifer Debruin 
Sunday, February 24th at 2:00 pm 
This presentation explores the connection of this region to the history of slavery in North America. Together 
we’ll journey through time to discover the harrowing experiences of the thousands of enslaved men, women 
and children who fought for freedom in the courts, fled from enslavement of the Undergound Railroad (routes 
that crossed through Quebec/Eastern Ontario), and eventually settled in Ontario. 
 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM COUNCIL AND STAFF 
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